
 

 
  

 

 
Dear Parents / Carers 
  
I was delighted to be able to share our Ofsted report 
with you yesterday and was pleased to read how well 
it reflected the hard work of the pupils and staff. In our 
feedback meeting it was lovely to hear the inspector 
comment that our child centred approach is the beat-
ing heart of the school and how we positively shine a 
light on all pupils. The pupils really were an absolute 
credit to you all, they were polite, well-behaved and 
so eager to share their learning and love of the 
school. Thank you all so much for playing your own 
important part in the successful outcome! 
  
Finally we seem to have some much needed sun-
shine so I wish you all a lovely relaxing weekend! 
  
Thank you for your continued support, 

 
Demelza Bolton 

Headteacher 

MAY 

13th to 16th SATS Week 
17th Y5 Surfing Day 
20th Y3 Geevor Trip 

22nd Yr 6 Big Dig 
24th Y1 St Michaels Mount Trip 

Half Term 
JUNE 

4th Surf Club 5/6 
11th Surf Club 5/6 

12th Y6 Boys & Girls Cricket 
Tournment 

 

Mrs Carew 

Jayden 

Lucas 

Tyler B 

Mia 

& 

Eva 

 
 
 
 
 

We are delighted to announce that we        
remain a GOOD school following our recent  
Ofsted inspection. 

DON’T FORGET! 
Tuesdays Year 2 Swimming 

Thursdays Year 3 Woodwind Lessons 
 



 

 

   

 

 

Thursday 2nd May 

 

 

 

 

 

Tater Du Mason 

Longships Teddy 

Round Island Bella 

Sevenstones Forence 

Bishops Rock Faith 

Godrevy Nelly 

Wolf Rock Eva 

Thursday 2nd May Maths Wizard English Expert 

Tater Du Marnie P Isaac 

Longships Lev Lyra 

Round Island Toby J Lowen 

Sevenstones Elliott Freddie 

Bishops Rock Euan Odin 

Godrevy Senara Lyra 

Wolf Rock Scarlet Byron 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Thursday 9th May Maths Wizard English Expert 

Tater Du Maceo Ivy Ann 

Longships Samuel Zachary 

Round Island Arthur B Fred 

Sevenstones Georiana Lucas 

Bishops Rock Amber Eleanor 

Godrevy Tyler C Rosie Bird 

Wolf Rock Darcey Willow 

 

 

Valeria &  Scarlett 

 

Elliott & Darcey 

 

Aliza & Lorelei 

 

Jowan & Grace 



95% 

93% 

99.7% = Year 5 

97.8 % = Year 3 

93.3% = Year 4 



 

 
Netball 
 

On Saturday 20th April, 7 of our year 3,4,5 girls played for Penzance Netball Club for the very first time 
in a competitive tournament. The league begins with year 6 and up, but this was a chance for the chil-
dren, who also attend school netball club, to go and showcase their skills. 
They all played amazingly with the Penzance Dolphins (year 5 team) including: Rosie Bi, Sophia W, 
Molly and Senara, narrowly missing out on a medal in 3rd place and the Penzance Jellyfish (year 3/4 
team) including: Merryn, Florence, Evie, coming in 4th. 
Well done all! Anyone wanting to join Penzance Netball Club, please see Mrs Bird for details. 

Football 

Last Thursday year 5/6 played football at 

St Just football club vs Sennen School.  

The team was captained by Jowan our 

goalie who put in a great performance be-

tween the sticks. Goals from Elliot and 

Seth with excellent performance and 

sportsmanship by the whole team, which 

was well supported by parents of both 

teams our Y6 ladies! 

Many thanks to St Just AFC for their hospi-

tality, to our coach Scott Rowe, for the 

time and effort he puts in each week dur-

ing training. 

Thanks to Mr Kevern for arranging the fix-

ture. The children all left with big smiles on 

their faces. 

Jowan, Tyler, Nazar, Nikita, George, Esme, 

 Hugo, Harry, Seth and Elliott 

Charlie, Taylor, Hunter, Euan, Kensa, Boe, Daniel, 

Abbie & Ava 



 

 

   

 

   

 

Tamsyn May 

Talking to the children 

about Cyber Crime 

Karsten Wedgewood 

Sharing stories from the 

Bible. 

CreativiTEA Party 

Year 3 have been creating some poems, dances, 

and edible art this week with Sally and Jo. 

Big Dig  

Year 4 parents and some grandparents en-

joyed helping to plant new fruit bushes on 

our school field last Friday. 

 



 

Does your little one love sport? Why not join St Just Cricket Club for their All stars pro-

gramme! This is aimed at children aged 5-8  (reception to year 2/3) For more information 

visit ecb.clubspark.uk to sign. £30 for 10 weeks. 

Or 

For children aged 8-11 (year 3-6) join St Just Cricket Club Dynamos Programme £40 for 10 

weeks. 

ecb.clubspark.uk   

We are delighted to have received 

the ‘International School Award’ 

for our global work with schools 

across the world. 



 

15th May 

IN CROWD 

Please note in order to attend the next 

session you will need to sign up using 

the link Below. 

 

Congratulations to Arthur, Toby, and 

Fred  on completing their first season 

playing rugby for Penzance Pirates, 

which ended with a tournament at 

Penryn Rugby grounds, playing against 

teams across the whole of Cornwall.   

 

RUGBY 



  


